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VILLAGE DIARY – APRIL 

 
2 Midday Race of the Boggmen, Chestnut Horse 
3 7pm Film Night, Pettiward Hall 
8 10am Village Litter Pick, Car Park 
9     7.30pm Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
10 9.30-11am       Coffee Morning, Chestnut Horse 
12   7.30pm Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
13   4.10pm            Mobile Library, Oak Close 
19   8pm                Quiz Night, Chestnut Horse 
 

VILLAGE DIARY – MAY 
 

1  7pm Film Night, Pettiward Hall 
8 7.30pm Annual Parish Meeting, Pettiward Hall 
10    7.30pm           Garden Club, Pettiward Hall   
11  4.10pm Mobile Library, Oak Close 
14  7.30pm Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
26 7.30pm Quiz Night, Pettiward Hall 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 
Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 

have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 

 PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2018 
      9 April 

 8 May Annual Parish Meeting 
14 May 

7.30pm in Pettiward Hall 
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Editorial 
 
Welcome to the April edition of your village newsletter. As I write this 
the newly planted Crocuses and Daffodils are just holding their own 
against the ravages of the “Beast from the East” and its slightly less 
intense sibling the “Mini Beast” weather systems. At least the kids 
enjoyed the snow (and some time of school!!). 
 
Last month saw a Cardiac Arrest Seminar held in Pettiward Hall where 
30 plus village residents were briefed in the use of the newly acquired 
village defibrillator. All agreed it was very worthwhile training and that 
they were confident in using the equipment should the need arise. 
During the seminar, the Volunteer Emergency Telephone system 
(VETS) was discussed to aid a lone rescuer in need of help. As quite a 
lot of interest was shown in this I have included further details of the 
system and how it works on Page 17. I would urge all residents to 
have a read and if you feel you could help or would like more 
information please contact me. We are also in the process of arranging 
another training date so if you would like to attend, please let me 
know. 
 
The Chestnut Horse continues to go from strength to strength with 
great food and drink and a very warm welcome to all from David, Jade 
and staff. Why not pop in and say hello and sample their lovely food 
and drink. Don’t forget the Race of the Boggmen on Bank Holiday 
Monday! 
 
The village litter pick will take place on Sunday 8 April starting at 10am 
from the car park. All items needed will be provided so all you have to 
do is turn up and help keep your village looking spic and span. 
 
The 15 April 2018 is the deadline for inclusions for the May issue of the 
newsletter, so please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter Turner, or drop 
in to Maple Lodge, the kettle’s always on. I hope you all have a lovely 
Easter and that the Easter bunnies aren’t all hibernating in this cold 
snap! 

                                                               Simon Tarabella 
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Great Finborough Parish Council 
 
The Parish Council meeting for March was held on Monday 12 March in 
the upstairs room of Pettiward Hall where the following items were 
discussed: 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting agreed and approved. 
Councilor’s Matthissen and Otton reports given and discussed. 
Various damages to Kerbs and Highways reported and discussed. 
Planning decisions noted. 
Financial payments for February approved. 
Internal Auditors appointed and Audit Plan approved. 
Donations awarded as follows: £100 East Anglian Air Ambulance, 
£100 Suffolk Accident Rescue Service, £50 Neighbourhood Watch & 
£250 Great Finborough Primary School. 
Management of village green spaces discussed and contractor 
appointed. 
Format for the Annual Village meeting discussed and approved. It was 
agreed that the meeting would be held on the 8 May at 7.30pm in the 
Pettiward Hall. Residents are encouraged to attend this meeting where 
there will be various reports from village communities, a 
neighbourhood planning presentation to gauge support for such an 
undertaking followed by refreshments. 
Electoral Review of Mid Suffolk Consultation discussed. It was noted 
that the revised draft sees Buxhall removed from the Onehouse ward 
and Combs and Little Finborough included. 
Noted that confirmation had been received that Great Finborough War 
Memorial Cross has now been listed Grade II. 
Defibrillator training discussed along with the possibility of setting up a 
Volunteer Emergency Telephone System to aid lone responders.  
Confirmation that new batteries have been sourced for the speed Gun 
 
The Next meeting of the Parish Council is on Monday 9 April at 7.30pm 
in the upstairs room, Pettiward Hall. All residents welcome. 
 
 

Parish Council 
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Buxhall WI 
 

 
At our next meeting on Wednesday 18 April at 
7.30pm at Buxhall Village Hall, Steve and Sue 
Williams will be giving a talk on ‘The 
Stowmarket Guncotton Explosion of 1871.  
Visitors are always most welcome. 
 

Judith Hickman 
 

Great Finborough Lent Lunch 
 
A big thank you to all who made soup, attended the Lent lunch or just 
contributed to the charity fund after the event. £222.50 was raised and 
donated to OXFAM and a good time was had by all. 
 

Simon Tarabella 
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News from your District Councillor - John Matthissen 

Reduction in Electoral Wards – and Councillors 
Last year a boundary review was commenced in Mid Suffolk, looking at 
how to ensure each Councillor represented a similar number of voters 
while also reducing the number of Councillors overall.  Proposals were 
put forward to reduce numbers of Councillors from 40 to 34 and to 
alter nearly all ward boundaries.  The final recommendation was due to 
be released in early February 2018 but was been delayed while the 
Boundary Commission re-considers the numbers involved.   
A new proposal has been published for consultation. My objections 
have prevailed regarding Harleston and Shelland not being separated 
from Onehouse, but alas Buxhall may become part of Rattlesden ward. 
The proposed new Onehouse ward would also include Combs and Little 
Finborough. You can comment at: http://www.lgbce.org.uk/current-
reviews/eastern/suffolk/mid-suffolk Consultation ends on 30  April, 
with a final decision due in August.  
 Report a pothole 
The easiest way to get action on problems such as potholes or flooding 
is to use Suffolk County Council’s online Highways Reporting Tool 
https://highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk/   
Merger with Babergh DC 
At the time of writing I have not heard the result of the telephone 
survey which a few of you will have contributed to. It seems unlikely 
any possible merger will take place before 2020 or 2021 in view of the 
decision by Babergh councillors to hold a full referendum. I have an 
open mind about the merits of a merger, but I am clear that all Mid 
Suffolk residents should also be asked for their views. 
   
To get in touch…………………………………….Call 01449 258894   
email – councillor@matthissen.net 
Or write to me at 2 Brick Kiln Cottages, Barretts Lane, Needham 
Market  IP6 8RZ 
 

John Matthissen 
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Don’t miss our next screening - 

‘MADE IN DAGENHAM’ (15) 

Feel good comedy drama based on the true story of female workers at the 
Ford Motor Dagenham factory who went on strike in 1968 demanding an 
end to unfair working conditions and sexual discrimination. Starring Sally 
Hawkins, Bob Hoskins and Miranda Richardson.  

 

Pettiward Hall 
Tuesday 3rd April 2018 

• Screening commences at 7.00pm 
• Complimentary tea & biscuits in the interval  
• Feel free to bring own alcoholic drinks (glasses provided) 
• Tickets: Adults £5 Children (under 16) £3 
• Tickets can be purchased on the door. 

 
 

For more information please contact Norman on 07930 338580 

Cinema Ticket 

Admit One 
Cinema Ticket  

** Admit One ** 
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Great Finborough & District Garden Club 
 
February has been an interesting month weather wise; rain, snow, ice, 
biting cold and the odd lovely sunny day, this month has been a proper 
mixture. However, in spite of all that the weather threw at us and in 
spite of probable plant losses caused by the “Beast from the East” the 
spring flowers are now starting to bloom and soon it will be warm 
enough to get out and about in the garden.  
 
The speaker last Thursday was Mike Shave who gave a very 
informative talk about the Honeybee. Explaining the status of the 
female (Worker bee), male (Drone) and Queen bee within the hive and 
the productive cycle of the hive. He spoke about the types of flowers 
that attract the Honeybee's and particularly the colour types that 
attract bees; blues, purples, violets and yellows. Mike was very fond of 
the Dandelion which didn't go down well with the keen lawn lovers! 
 
The next meeting will be held in the Pettiward Hall on Thursday 12 
April at 7.30pm when Ann Tweedle from Plant Heritage will be 
making some cutting remarks about pruning. So, if you have any 
questions or problems on the subject of triffid shrubs she should be 
the perfect person to ask.  
 
With the prospect of the summer ahead the time has come to start 
planning for Open Gardens. Sunday 1 July is the date for this year’s 
Open Gardens to raise funds for a Charity to be decided at our April 
meeting. If you would be interested in opening your garden to help us 
in our efforts we would be delighted to hear from you. For details of 
how to volunteer to open your garden please contact Mary Smyth 
(mary@blossomz.co.uk) or John Davey (see who’s who). 
 
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event you will be very welcome. Membership is only 
£15.00 per household per year or £2.50 per person for a single 
meeting. For further information contact either: John Davey or Judith 
Cameron (see who’s who) 

Judith Cameron 
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From the Rectory April 2018 
 
Our Gospel reading for the 18 March - Passion 
Sunday -  was from the Gospel of John Chapter 12 
vs 20 – 33.  It records a group of Greeks coming to 
the disciples and saying ‘Sir we would see Jesus’. I 
am told that a better translation would be Sir we 
would believe in Jesus, but the essential question 
is critical for us all surely? We would like to 
encounter Jesus, wouldn’t we? 
 
Churches claim to be the body of Christ and it is sobering to wonder 
what people looking on from the outside might think. Would they ‘See 
Jesus’ in the words and actions of the church locally and nationally? 
 
We struggle to do Gods work and be the body of Christ, with our 
different attitudes, opinions, and temperaments, so inevitably there are 
conflicts but through prayer contemplation and generosity of spirit we 
pray that those ‘who would see Jesus’ in the church can catch a 
glimpse of something that they might recognise.   The latest important 
attempts to be more like Jesus is the huge amount of Safeguarding 
Training that is now going on to raise awareness and attempt to 
prevent abuse. In Lent we also try to examine ourselves to see, if as 
individuals, we can do what God wants us to do to reflect him in the 
world.   
 
The so called ‘Beast from the East’ came and got us for a couple of 
days at the beginning of March and quite rightly several events were 
cancelled as it was wrong to ask people to come out in such low 
temperatures and on treacherous roads.  There was disappointment, 
but it didn’t last long and I was pleased to receive several phone calls 
from the more able and or those with 4x4’s offering assistance to 
anyone who I might know in need. Thank you – there was a sense 
there of the care that Jesus would exercise to those in difficulty, but it 
is so important for  us all to recognise that the church is not a club to 
be run for its own members benefit, prejudices and likes, but for all 
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people seeking to see Jesus the greatest man of all time and certainly 
the only one who rose from the dead.  
 
Happy Easter 
With all good wishes 

Rev Chris 
Around the Seven Parishes 
 
Many of you will be aware of the new National Safeguarding 
procedures that our Churches have adopted, requiring mandatory 
training for all who hold any office but also strongly recommending all 
PCC members and those associated with the running of the church in 
any way. This is just a gentle reminder to all those (143) people I have 
written to asking that they please undertake their training as soon as 
possible – which is for the most part on line. Lisa Hicks is assisting me 
with this process and is visiting many of the churches at services and 
dealing with queries. She is arranging face to face training for those 
who are not able to access on line. Any queries to Lisa whose details 
are on the letter or to me, Rev Chris. 
 
On the 15 April at 5pm Bishop Mike Harrison the Bishop of 
Dunwich will be with us at Gt Finborough for the Commissioning of 
David Fenton, Sue Budd and Martin Key as Elders for the 
parishes of Harleston, Little Finborough and Combs respectively. 
Angela Pead Gill Ling and Tony and Irene Bugg are to be 
recommissioned as well to serve in Buxhall and Gt Finborough. Please 
join us and show them your support. Refreshments follow as usual 
 
The Licensing of Rev Canon Pauline Higham as Associate priest 
will take place at St Marys’ Buxhall on Monday 14 May 7.30pm. 
Pauline’s husband Rod Higham will also be Licensed as a Reader at 
the same time. Please keep them both in your prayers as they prepare 
to move and put the date in your diary so we can give them a good 
welcome.  
Both choirs are practicing… 

Rev Chris 
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PARISH REGISTERS 
 
 
Funeral 
Our love, sympathy and prayers to the families of those who 
have recently died                                                                                            
At West Suffolk Crematorium                                                                                                                   
23 February 2018 Malcolm “Mac” DOBSON died 28 January 2018 aged 70 
 
St Andrews Church, Great Finborough 
16 February 2018 Stephen Francis LINDERMAN  
9 March 2018 Vera SHEPPARD died 23 February 2018 aged 101 
 
St Augustine’s Church, Harleston 
17 February 2018 John Edward SCOTT died 10 October 2017 aged 87 
 
St John the Baptist Church, Onehouse 
10 March 2018 Jean HOW Died 10 February 2018 aged 86 
 
 

 
Nordic Walking Taster Session 14 May 
Are you looking for a safe and effective 
workout that is fun, sociable and brings 
speedy results? Give NORDIC WALKING 
a try. Everyone knows that walking is 
good for you and we are constantly being told to ditch the car to travel 
by foot, take the stairs instead of the lift, park further away from the 
shops, etc...  
 
Nordic Walking is an enhancement of ordinary walking — it makes 
something we learn to do as babies …. twice as effective! It is a 
specific fitness technique that can be done by anyone, anywhere, and 
is not to be confused with trekking, hill walking or trail running. 
 
Kevin Marshall and Sara Mortimer of Positive Steps Fitness and 
Wellbeing are accredited Nordic Walking Instructors with Nordic 
Walking UK and are running a taster session on 14 May in Needham 
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Market. The 45-minute taster will help you understand just how 
beneficial Nordic walking can be and how it is far more than just 
walking with poles!  
 
They also regularly run Nordic walking technique courses. The 4 x 1-
hour course will help you to not only learn the Nordic walking 
technique but will help you to use it in order to achieve your personal 
health and fitness goals. In addition to being Nordic Walking 
instructors both Kevin and Sara are qualified fitness professionals and 
are members of the Register of Exercise Professionals 
 
Kevin, Sara and their team of Nordic Walk leaders are enthusiastic 
about Nordic Walking and run regular Nordic Walks 6 days a week 
across Mid and West Suffolk with over 70 Nordic Walkers taking part 
on a weekly basis. In Mid Suffolk we have a regular Monday morning 
Nordic Walk starting at Needham Lake and Tuesday evenings in 
Stowmarket and Great Finborough. Starting in June we will be leading 
a new Wellbeing walk in Needham Market for people who are 
recovering from illness or injury or just want to ease back into walking. 
 
If you want to get into shape, boost health or just get active. Nordic 
walking is a simple way to exercise the whole body and can be easily 
fitted into a hectic lifestyle; it provides effective calorie burning, tones 
the arms and legs and improves posture. It’s also great for stress, easy 
on the joints and beneficial for conditions like osteoporosis. With 
Nordic Walking, you’ll be on your way to results faster than you think, 
too. The use of the poles makes the walking feel easier but actually 
propels you and makes you lighter on your feet. You will find you can 
walk faster and further than usual and soon notice the improvements 
in posture, muscle tone and weight/inch loss too - what's NOT to LOVE 
about that!!!! 
 
If you have any questions or would like to book on the taster session 
please email info@positivestepspt.cok or telephone Kevin on 
07955495016.Or visit our website at: 
https://positivestepspt.co.uk/nordic-walking 

Sue Reynard 
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Defibrillator Training 
 
Defibrillator training was held in Pettiward Hall last month and over 30 
local residents turned out to attend the seminar. All agreed that it was 
of great use and that having attended the course they would feel very 
confident in using the equipment should the need arise. 
 
As there were a number of people who were unable to attend on the 
day, the Parish Council have agreed to fund another seminar in the 
very near future, so if you would like to take part please forward your 
name to the myself or Peter Turner (see who’s who) with dates you 
would be available so that we can get an idea of number who would 
like to attend. 
 
During the seminar mention was made of the Volunteer Emergency 
Telephone System (VETS) which is designed to aid the lone rescuer 
scenario and is described on the next page . After the seminar several 
people expressed an interest in being part of a VETS system and the 
parish Council are now looking into the viability of setting this up for 
the village. If after reading the article you would like to volunteer 
please contact me or Peter Turner with your details and whether you 
would be willing to be part of the VETS or VETS R3. Once we have 10 
volunteers we can start to put the system in place. Further training will 
be organised for the volunteers and please be assured that this is not a 
community responder scheme. VETS relies on volunteers from our 
community to be able to be called, and there is always the possibility 
that no helper is available. Therefore, VETS is a “best endeavours” 
system. Please also be aware that mobile phones cannot be used so to 
be a volunteer you need a working land line. Further information can 
be obtained from me should you so wish. 

 
Simon Tarabella 
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Volunteer Emergency Telephone System (VETS) 
 
 RC(UK) 2016:  
“When implementing an AED programme, community and programme leaders should 
consider factors such as the development of a team with responsibility for monitoring 
and maintaining the devices, training and retraining individuals who are likely to use 
the AED, and identification of a group of volunteer individuals who are 
committed to using the AED in victims of cardiac arrest.”  

To support community resilience, the Community Heartbeat Trust now 
provides a service to help villages install and run a Volunteer 
Emergency Telephone System, or VETS. VETS is designed for the lone 
rescuer, out of activation radius and spread out community situations. 
A third of all 999 calls are from lone rescuers, so getting help to them 
quickly is important. VETS is a community run system, and enables up 
to 10 “good neighbours” to assist pending the arrival of the emergency 
services. VETS is provided FREE* to the village for the first year, and 
uses a simple memorable number unique for the village. The system 
can also be used for any emergency where additional help is required 
from neighbours, whether Cardiac Arrest or not.  
 
The availability of VETS helps villages whether or not they are using a 
CHT provided defibrillator project, and gives a level of reassurance to 
the elderly, those living alone, and to the infirmed, that there is always 
help on hand.  

Which VETS system is right for your community?  

Whilst VETS was originally designed primarily to support Cardiac Arrest 
in a community, to address the lone rescuer, out of activation radii and 
other medical scenario in particular, many communities have expanded 
their VETS offering to cover a wider geographical area, or a wider 
usage area. Typically these are:  
 
VETS The original VETS system for Sudden Cardiac Arrest (SCA) 
emergencies, where a lone rescuer is with the patient, the emergency 
is out of the activation radius, or there are children present. A single 
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telephone number links to volunteers in the community willing to lend 
assistance  
VETS R3  
VETS covering the three services for help in a community – 
Medical 
Neighbourhood watch  
Community Resilience 
with three groups of volunteers each servicing their own area. 
Community Resilience could include - care of the elderly, flood watch, 
or other community resilience issues.  
 
VETS X3  
VETS, covering up to three communities through a single telephone 
number, but with three different sets of volunteers, one per 
community.  
 
The principal is the same. A single emergency telephone number for 
the village, but whereas in VETS this goes to the 10 SCA volunteers, in 
VETS R3 and VETS X3 you are asked to choose which type of service 
you require, before the volunteers are contacted. This allows for a 
community to have a single emergency telephone number to cover 
SCA, neighbourhood watch and perhaps flood defence, whilst another 
parish may have all three villages linked by the same number.  
 
Note: VETS is a community scheme to summon help and assistance 
and does not in any way replace the 999 service, and should only 
be used (in the case of VETS and VETS X3) after the 999 call have 
been made. VETS is not a community responder scheme.  
 
This is a “best endeavours” system. If you can, please think about 
volunteering to be a part of this system that will make a meaningful 
contribution to our village residents health and peace of mind. 
 
Thank you. 
 

Great Finborough Parish Council 
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Food served all day except on a Monday 
 

Lunch, Dinner & Takeaway menus available 
 

Sunday Roasts served 12 Noon - 6pm 
 

Weekly specials every Fri & Sat evening 
 

FUNCTIONS CATERED FOR 

Opening Hours: 
Sun - Thurs 12 Noon to 11pm 
Fri and Sat - 12 Noon to 1am  

Forthcoming Events: 
 

Monday 2 April - Race of the Boggmen  
 

Thurs 19 April - Quiz Night  8pm 
(don't forget to book your table!) 

 
 

Under New Management 
Jade & David assure you of a very warm welcome

with a great choice of Real Ales, Lagers, Wines, 

Spirits & Soft Drinks
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The Pettiward Hall 
 
“Little Ernie” 
The winners in the March draw were Rodney Self and Geoff Poulding.  
They each received £8.75. 
The new scheme starts on 1 April so if you haven’t signed up yet you 
only have a few days left to do so!  Please contact me if you need 
another application form. 
 
Yoga 
A new instructor has taken over the yoga class and will be welcoming 
new participants from Monday, 23 April at 2pm.  If you are interested 
in joining the class, please contact Elly Lloyd on 01359 245914 or 
07821 153535.  Her email address is ellyoga@hotmail.com 
 

Mary Preece 
 

Buxhall and Great Finborough Candlestick Club 
 
Our first meeting of the year 2018 is on 5 April commencing 7pm in 
Buxhall Village Hall.  It takes the form of a social evening; some 
entertainment has been booked and the Committee will be organising 
a few nibbles.  Janet will be collecting subscriptions and this is being 
kept at £6.00 for the year.  
 
Hopefully by then we shall have an itinerary of the various outings for 
the season.  I can tell you at the time of going to press a mystery 
outing has been arranged for 8 May. 
 
Hope to see you all after Easter on Thursday 5 April.  New members 
are always welcome. 
 

Keith Proctor – Tel: 01449 736598 
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Fashion Show & Fabulous Shopping Experience 
with Style & Stow on 
Thursday 5 April 2018 

7.30 pm onwards 
come and join us at St Andrew’s Church 

Great Finborough 
Tickets £7.50 

Drinks and nibbles on arrival 
Contact Irene Bugg 07777670483 and 

Style & Stow 01449 771315 
15 Bury Street, Stowmarket, IP14 1HA 

for your tickets 
All proceeds going to St Andrew’s Church 
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We would like to invite you along 
to the BB Hall Combs Lane to a 
Jumble sale on Saturday 21 April 
10am till 2pm where we will be 

serving refreshments and cakes 
 
All profits will go to Hands at Work Africa. Please come along and 
support the Children. As well as raising money for a worthy cause the 
Children will also earn points towards their community badge. 
 
Boys’ Brigade meet on a Wednesday evening for ages 5 to 18 and 
welcome new members. For all enquiries 01449 736185 or email 
bb1stmidsuffolk@yahoo.co.uk  
 
We have a marching band and new members are welcome to join. 
Loan of instrument and training is all free of charge. All ages welcome.  
Our hall is located at the end of Combs lane and is available for hire  
Thank you. 

Julie Francis 
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Gardener 
Tackling tasks, offering 

guidance & advice 
Herbaceous, Shrub & Rose 

management 
Lawn & Hedge maintenance  

Planting - Design - 
Installation 

High standard of work, 
references & portfolio 

Weekly - One-off - Seasonal 
tasks 

Hand-crafted Horticultural 
Supports  

Combs, Stowmarket, Suffolk 
Fred Waters - 07788 523146 
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A naïve question or not as the case may be? 
 
Finborough Hall was built by the Pettiward Family of Putney in 1795, 
on the site of a former Jacobean Manor House that had been 
destroyed by fire. The estate remained in the family until disposed of 
in 1935/1936. 
 
The Electricity Act of 1947 led to the creation of the Regional Electricity 
Boards and the then newly formed Eastern Electricity (Board) occupied 
Finborough hall as its first HQ. The House stayed in EEB control until 
1978 when it was again sold, becoming the forerunner to the present 
private school. 
 
One point that seems less clear however is whether the Pettiward 
family, in 1935/1936, sold the Hall to one of the private electricity 
companies that were nationalised to form the EEB, or whether it was 
acquired by the EEB upon or shortly after its formation in or around 
1947. The former seems a little unlikely, given the grandeur of the 
setting but if it was the latter, a question remains; who owned the Hall 
between 1936 and 1947, a ten or eleven-year period which included 
the entirety of the Second World War and in which respect there may 
well still be some element of living memory. 
 
Does anybody know the answer? Any information on this matter 
gratefully received. Many thanks. 

Dave Cox (737383) 
 
Coffee Morning at the Chestnut Horse 
 
Tuesday 10 April, 9.30-11.30am. Everybody 
is welcome to our monthly coffee, children 
included, with a raffle and coffee or tea and 
cake all for £1.50 which includes free refills.  
Our charity this month is Arthritis research 
and St Andrews Church. 
 

Irene Bugg 
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Free hearing checks in Stowmarket to help those with hearing 
loss 
 
Ten million people in the UK - one in six of us - have some degree of 
hearing loss. It's surprisingly tricky to spot gradual hearing loss as our 
brains are very good at compensating, so we're not even aware of how 
much we've lost until things are quite far advanced. 
 
The good news is that there are things you can do to about it. The bad 
news is that there are potentially serious consequences if you choose 
to ignore hearing loss, including an increased risk of dementia. 
 
Local hearing care specialists The Hearing Care Centre, offers award 
winning hearing care services from 25 centres across East Anglia. This 
year they are celebrating their 20th year in business and they hope to 
continue to raise awareness about the prevalence of hearing loss, its 
effect on everyday life and the potential dangers of leaving hearing 
loss untreated. 
 
Audiologist Karen Finch and her team will be holding a free ‘Hearing 
Care Centre Open Day’ at their local hearing clinic at StowHealth 
between 9am and 5pm on Thursday 19 and Friday 20 April 2018. 
During the event they will be providing free hearing assessments 
(usually £20), along with complimentary professional advice about your 
hearing test results and discussing possible solutions that could help 
improve your hearing. All services are available by appointment only. 
 
To book your appointment call The Hearing Care Centre on 01473 
230330 or visit www.hearingcarecentre.co.uk for more information. 

Laura Manning 
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE FOR APRIL 2018  

    

Sunday                1 April Easter Day  
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Holy Communion Harleston 9.30am 
Family Communion Shelland 9.30am 
Family Communion Combs 11am 
Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
Holy Communion Onehouse 11am 
   
Sunday  8 April Second Sunday of Easter 
Holy Communion Shelland 9.30am 
Morning Worship Harleston 9.30am 
Matins Buxhall 9.30am 
Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Morning Worship Great Finborough 11am 
Evensong Little Finborough 6pm 
   
Sunday   15 April Third Sunday of Easter 
Holy Communion  Onehouse 9.30am 
Holy Communion & Commissioning Great Finborough 5pm 
& Re-commissioning of Elders   
   
Sunday   22 April Fourth Sunday of Easter 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Holy Communion Onehouse 11am 
Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Evensong Buxhall 6.30pm 
   
Sunday   29 April Fifth Sunday of Easter 
Holy Communion for the Combs 11am 
Benefices   
   
Sunday   6 May Sixth Sunday of Easter 
Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Matins Shelland 9.30am 
Worship & Messy Church Combs 11am 
Evensong Great Finborough 3pm 
George Ward Service Onehouse  
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We meet for 
 

Morning Prayer 10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary’s Combs (Lady Chapel) 
Holy Communion 9.30 am Wednesdays at Trinity Hall, Onehouse 
Evening Prayer  4.30 pm on Thursdays at St Andrew’s, Great Finborough 
 
Great Finborough Mobile Library Service 2018 

Oak Close 4.10pm to 4.30pm Fridays as follows: 

 13 April, 11 May, 8 June, 6 July, 3 August, 31 August, 28 September, 
26 October, 23 November and 22 December 

Use it or lose it!! 
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH 
Chair, Parish Council Peter Turner 674407 
Clerk, Parish Council Paula Gladwell 01284 828112 
 finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com 
District Councillor John Matthissen 258894 
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net 
County Councillor Penny Otton 737870 

                                               penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
Newsletter Editor Simon Tarabella 672072 
 simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk 
Priest in Charge Rev. Chris Childs 673280 

Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY  revcchilds@aol.com 
   

  
Chair of the F&P Committee Tim Hines 775525 
Church Warden Nigel Brown 675344 
Church Warden Paul Goodchild 401185 
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360 
Lettings/Keyholder             mary.preece1@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s Delia Prior 07513 140072 
 delia@gfbunderfive.co.uk 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies Gail Jarrett 674538 
Allotments Association   Mary Smyth 672533 
Candlestick Club Keith Proctor 736598 
Great Finborough & District Garden Club Judith Cameron  672978 
 judyandian@btinternet.com 
Chestnut Horse Pub David & Jade Lewis 674688 
Buxhall Women’s Institute Judith Hickman 677540 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator John Davey 674401 
 john@abbeyclassics.co.uk 
Chaplin’s Newsagent Nigel & Jeannette Edwards 612274 
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd 613208 
Primary School headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
Police (Stowmarket SNT)           stowmarket.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk       101 
Stowmarket High School  613541 
Stowmarket Health Centre 776000 
Combs Ford Surgery 678333 
Stowmarket Library 613143 
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net  
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/ 
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
 


